
 
 

 
 

 
EXECUTIVE BOARD 

 
MONDAY, 6TH JANUARY, 2020 

 
PRESENT: Councillor E. Dole [Chair] 
 
Councillors:  
C.A. Campbell, G. Davies, H.A.L. Evans, L.D. Evans, P.M. Hughes, P. Hughes-Griffiths, 
D.M. Jenkins and J. Tremlett 
 
Also in attendance: 
Councillors D.M. Cundy, R. James, K. Lloyd and J. Prosser  
 
The following Officers were in attendance: 
W. Walters  - Chief Executive 
C. Moore  - Director of Corporate Services 
J. Morgan  - Director of Community Services 
G. Morgans  - Director of Education & Children 
L. Rees Jones - Head of Administration & Law 
D. Hockenhull - Media & Marketing Manager 
M. Evans Thomas - Principal Democratic Services Officer 
 
Chamber, County Hall, Carmarthen : 10.00 a.m. - 10.25 a.m. 
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor L.M. Stephens. 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of personal interest. 
 

3. TO SIGN AS A CORRECT RECORD THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
EXECUTIVE BOARD HELD ON THE 16TH DECEMBER, 2019 
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Executive 
Board held on the 16th December, 2019 be signed as a correct record. 
 

4. QUESTIONS ON NOTICE BY MEMBERS 
 
The Chair advised that no questions on notice had been submitted by members. 
 

5. PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON NOTICE 
 
The Chair advised that no public questions had been received. 
 

6. REVENUE BUDGET STRATEGY 2020/21 TO 2022/23 
 
The Board considered a report providing an overview of the Revenue Budget 
Strategy for 2020/21 and the following two financial years. The report provided 
details of the budget process, the current Welsh Government provisional 



 
 

 
 

settlement and the final settlement timetable.  The report also identified the 
validation and budget pressures that need to be considered by members in setting 
next year’s revenue budget.  The report would form the basis of the budget 
consultation process which would be undertaken during January and February 
2020. 
 
The report indicated that Carmarthenshire had received an increase in WG grant 
of 4.4% (£11.5m) taking our Aggregate External Finance to £274.159m for 
2020/21. This increase was after certain transfers into the funding for Teachers 
Pensions and Pay, which were only partially funded within the settlement and 
accounted for some £5.7m of the overall funding increase.  
 
It was noted that whilst significant work had already been undertaken in preparing 
the budget, this report was only an initial position statement which would be 
updated over the coming months as the budget was further developed, council 
members are engaged, public consultation takes place and the final settlement is 
received from Welsh Government. 
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that the contents of the report be noted and the 
2020/21 to 2022/23 budget strategy be approved as a basis for consultation, 
specifically seeking comments from consultees on the efficiency proposals 
detailed within Appendix A to the report. 
  
 

7. ANY OTHER ITEMS OF BUSINESS 
 
The Chair advised that there were no urgent items to be considered. 
 

 
________________________    __________________ 
CHAIR       DATE 


